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Senator Carr (Written) asked: 
 
Detail the process the department has worked through to change its name. 
 
Answer: 
 
A high-level working group led by Deputy Secretary, Business Services Group was 
established to manage and coordinate implementation of the Machinery of 
Government (MoG) changes.  
 
A sub working group led by the National Communications Branch was established to 
lead and coordinate branding changes resulting from the MoG changes. Membership 
was drawn from across the organisation.  
 
The sub working group identified the areas most affected by the department’s name 
change and developed a transition plan to efficiently and effectively transition to the 
new name.  

 

 
 


